

## OKLAHOMA STATE MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

February 16, 2014

Re: OSMA opposition to SB 1848

D. ROBERT McCAFFREE, MD PRESIDENT

JOHN A. ROBINSON, MD IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

TODD A. BROCKMAN, MD PRESIDENT-ELECT

WOODY G. JENKINS, MD VICE-PRESIDENT

RENEE ROY, MD SECRETARY-TREASURER

SHERRI S. BAKER, MD SPEAKER HOUSE OF DELEGATES

GEORGE W. MONKS, MD VICE-SPEAKER HOUSE OF DELEGATES

KEVIN E. TAUBMAN, MD CHAIR BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MICHAEL F. BOYER, MD VICE-CHAIR BOARD OF TRUSTEES

KENNETH R. KING, CAE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

KATHLEEN A. MUSSON, CAE ASSOC. EXEC. DIRECTOR Dear Senator:

On behalf of the Oklahoma State Medical Association and its 4,000+ physician and medical student members, I am writing to express our opposition to the proposed committee substitute for SB 1848 and to urge you to reject it when it is considered in the Senate Health and Human Services Committee on Monday.

The OSMA has members on both sides of the abortion debate and we do not take a position on the legality of abortion. However, as long as it remains a legal medical procedure, we oppose legislation or regulations that would implement a standard of care or override a physician's medical judgment. The proposed language of SB 1848 would result in the Legislature and unelected bureaucrats at the Department of Health interefering in the physician/patient relationship and crafting more burdensome regulations that do nothing to reduce the number of abortions and may not reflect medical science or the best interest of the patient.

Please vote to reject the committee substitute on SB 1848

Thank you for your consideration.

Whohert ME Coffree W)

Sincerely,

Robert McCaffree, MD

President

Oklahoma State Medical Association